
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
23 March 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
As you know, there has been an extraordinary amount of preparation in our transition to Remote 
Learning for our students this week. I am grateful for the outstanding work of our staff, the patience of 
parents and the enthusiasm of our students over the last few days. 
The announcement by the Victorian Premier this morning about the commencement of Government 
school holidays from tomorrow (Tuesday) has no bearing on the situation for us at this time. Our plan to 
continue with Remote Learning remains unchanged for this week. Therefore, the information circulated 
to parents on Friday by each Head of School (and available on the Parent Portal) remains relevant. 
Today is an important day in the final preparation of the material for Remote Learning. As I have said 
before, there are many challenges ahead with this approach. We are seeking to anticipate these and 
address them ahead of time. However, we are learning as we go and looking to refine our practices. To 
this end I am in the process of developing a comprehensive process of ongoing evaluation and feedback 
of Remote Learning practices. I will be circulating more about this in the next day or so. 
For today, it is important you are reassured we will be proceeding with the transition to Remote 
Learning as planned for this week. 
Yours sincerely 

 
Dr Peter Miller 
Principal 

 


